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Albany 
--- 

Dear Volksblatt! 

 It would seem to be time to get a little 

news from our corner, otherwise Volksblatt 

subscribers will think we are dried up here 

in the west. It is very dry at present but not 

as bad as I experienced drouth at Paige. 

We still have water for our animals and 

use in the house. Should it not rain very 

soon, there will be no oats, and the corn 

that is planted will not come up. As far as 

cotton is concerned, there is still time, for 

that can be planted in May. At present it is 

still quite cold and strong northers are 

quite common. As long as these continue it 

probably won’t rain again. 

 I visited a friend, who had just received 

a letter from Paige, which contained the 

message that he should move to Haskell, 

for there Mr. Stüber had such a bountiful 

harvest that he was able to buy a place of 

his own immediately. We have found out 

though that little was made the last year, 

and people from Haskell are coming here 

to buy land because land is better here than 

in Haskell. By that I don’t mean to run 

Haskell down because there have to be 

people living also in areas like that. Here 

the soil is mostly heavy, black 

“Hogwallensoil.” The prospects of rain are 

bad, but it will undoubtedly come again 

sooner or later. Also, we don’t need that 

much rain here. If it rains three times in a 

summer, we can get a harvest. 

 At present everyone and everything is 

involved in planting cotton, milo maize. 

Also, we are busily preparing new ground.  

 But enough for now. Schäckel is busily 

on the trail of the wolves. 

 Best greetings to the Volksblatt. 

Wm. Grothe 

 

Translated by Rev. Robert Koenig 
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